Staff Senate Meeting

November 9, 2006
Attendees:  Dana Burbank, Sherri Hester, Tammy Jacques, Kathy McClelland, Brad Peeden, and Debbie Thornton.
Absentees:  Merrell Anderton, William (Butch) Beavers, Audrey Mitchell, Sandra Poole, and Stephen Putman.
As there were not enough senators to form a quorum, the meeting was pushed back a day until Friday, November 10.  The attendees were asked to call other senators to update them on the reconvened meeting.

Staff Senate Meeting

November 10, 2006
Attendees:  Merrell Anderton, William (Butch) Beavers, Dana Burbank, Sherri Hester, Tammy Jacques, Brad Peeden, Sandra Poole, and Debbie Thornton.
Absentees:  Kathy McClelland, Audrey Mitchell and Stephen Putman.
As there were still not enough senators present to have a quorum, President Peeden made this meeting an information only meeting.  Minutes and agenda will be set aside to be approved at the next scheduled meeting.
Old Business:   T. Jacques gave the senators an updated version of her proposed survey.  After discussion, S. Poole recommend that the survey be issued through the Research Office and the question regarding awarding staff recognition through campus-wide voting was removed from the survey. 
New Business:  The problem regarding communication with campus staff was discussed.  A printed information flyer was discussed.  After the discussion, members of the senate stated a quarterly flyer with staff senate accomplishments and current issues would be a good idea.  Senators were encouraged to continue pursuing this idea.  
B. Peeden asked senators to encourage their constituents to take part in Higher Education Day (April 5, 2007).  T. Jacques mentioned that Student Life had gray t-shirts that could be printed with a slogan encouraging participation in Higher Ed. Day.  Discussion followed about logistics in participating in Higher Education day and one main question was:  would a staff member have to take a day off of work to participate?  B. Peeden was charged to find out about closing campus in order to facilitate participation on Higher Ed. Day.  

The issue of procuring a budget for staff senate was discussed.

Other:  B. Peeden updated the senators on Shared Governance items and the current issue of the multicultural affairs committee.  This committee has been defunct for the last semester.  Shared Governance is in the process of trying to revamp this committee.
Also, senators were encouraged to attend memorial services for constituents and campus staff members.
D. Burbank requested that all senators look into the “health” of their perspective buildings.  

The meeting adjourned at 10:57 am.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Dana Burbank. 

